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Message from the Pastor’s Desk 

Have Fun with Your Faith in God! 

I opened You Tube the other day and up popped a Bill Gaither video! I clicked on it and it was 
the Vocal Band singing “I’m Gonna Keep on Singing.” It was hilarious! 

The video featured Mark Lowery and Jake Hess! There’s a combination! For seven minutes 
and ten seconds, I have not laughed any harder in my life. It was a truly fun experience that left 
me on my spiritual knees before God. What a prayer time! 

Don’t you believe that Jesus had fun? Some of those Gospel stories are couched in laughter. 
Consider Nicodemus (John 3). Here, he comes to Jesus at night. Jesus was undoubtedly in the 
Mount of Olives for travelers often camped there when in Jerusalem. Undoubtedly all types of 
people were passing by taking with Jesus and his disciples. Then, Nicodemus shows up! Don’t 
you know that the disciples were shaking in their shoes. Here is a spiritual and political leader 
in Jerusalem at their campfire! What will Jesus say to him? And, Jesus looks up at him and 
says, “You must be born again.” That would make you cry and laugh at the same time. That 
was a humorous and spiritual moment! 

Let us not get so serious about our faith that we forget to smile, to laugh and know that heaven 
is going to be full of both! 



April 28 Attendance 68  Offering $5,493.00 Building Fund $2,495.00 

May 5 Attendance 55  Offering $5,470.00 Building Fund $2,091.00 

May 12 Deacon: Mike Brendle  Prayer Partners:  David Brown 

May 19 Deacon: Jim Speer   Prayer Partners:  Robin Vann 

Dates to Remember 

June 2 We will recognize college and high school graduates and those who are moving  

  from  middle school to high school will be announced at a later time. 

June 13-16 Deep Impact Mini-Week in Shelby Working Mission Trip for Rising 6-12 graders. 

  Also would  need adult chaperones. 

June 23-26 Vacation Bible School for all ages. Need at least 16 volunteers to help. There is a 

  sign-up sheet in the Office Foyer if you would be willing to help with this. 

Face of a Child—2019 

If you would like to participate in FOACP 2019, you may make a con-

tribution through Boonville Baptist Church and the church will issue 

one check to Little Samaritan Mission. The deadline for FOACP  

participation has been extended a few weeks. Through May 5, we have 

received $1,060.00 toward this project. In October 2019 Little  

Samaritan Mission will distribute the FOACP bags and a distribution 

report and postcard of the distribution will follow.  

Thom Rainer Video 

May 15, 2019 7:00 PM Module 6: Ten Examples of Raising Expectations in Your 

     Church 

May 19, 2019 9:30 AM Module 6: Ten Examples of Raising Expectations in Your 

     Church 

May 22, 2019 7:00 PM Module 7: Simple Church and Revitalization 

May 26, 2019 9:30 AM Module 7: Simple Church and Revitalization 

If you are unable to attend the Wednesday evening session, you can attend the Sunday  

morning session and still be counted present for Sunday School. Our Wednesday evening  

viewing will be in the sanctuary and Sunday morning will be in the Family Life Center. No 

one is required to attend these sessions but everyone is encourage to attend one or both of 

these viewings. Also remember if you cannot attend these sessions, you may borrow a DVD 

from the church office or view it in the church library during normal office hours. 





Attention Frieda Speer Mission Group: Your spring dinner meeting that was scheduled for 

May 13 is being postponed. You will be notified of the new date at a later time. 

    Thanks, Cathy Baldwin 

Impact Yadkin News 

Boonville Baptist Church has been assigned two working teams during Impact Yadkin. It will 
be our responsibility to provide lunch for these two teams during the week of Impact Yadkin 
(June 16-21). This includes providing lunch on Father's Day, June 16, as the two teams will be 
in worship that Sunday. We need volunteers to step up to help in this task. Also, we need water 
for the week to carry to the job site.  

Please bring water to the new foyer and sign up to help on the sheet on the table. Thank you.  

As we celebrate Mother’s Day this Sunday, May 12, we are in for a treat as our children’s 

choir will be playing Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee on their handbells.  


